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The State Department today issued a new July Visa Bulletin, reversing its

previously issued July Visa Bulletin, which had announced that visas would

be available for the month of July for all employment-based immigrant

preferences. The new Visa Bulletin states that no further authorizations will

be made available in response to requests for employment-based preference

categories for Fiscal Year 2007. Employment preference numbers will once

again become available beginning October 1, 2007.

Foreign nationals who were preparing to file their applications under the prior July Visa Bulletin now

will need to wait until the new visa numbers become available in October 2007, the beginning of

fiscal year 2008, before filing for Adjustment of Status. The availability of employment-based

immigrant visas for October 1, 2007, will be published by the State Department in mid-September

2007 in its October Visa Bulletin. We will keep you updated regarding the availability of immigrant

visa numbers as the information becomes available.

For more information on this or any other immigration matter, please contact the WilmerHale

Immigration Group.
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